
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 

February 14, 2024 

The Honorable Shalanda D. Young 
Director, Office of Management and Budget 
New Executive Office Building 
Washington, DC 20503 

Dear Director Young: 

On behalf of the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), I am writing to notify you 

that I have designated the Chief Information Officer as the NRC's Chief Freedom of Information 

Act Officer, in accordance with 5 U.S.C. §5520)(1) and Executive Order 13392, "Improving 

Agency Disclosure of Information." 

Sincerely, 

~ 77 ~ 
Christopher T. Hanson 

cc: The Honorable Nani A. Coloretti 



Identical letter sent to: 

The Honorable Merrick B. Garland 
Attorney General of the United States 
950 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20530 

The Honorable Shalanda D. Young 
Director, Office of Management and Budget 
New Executive Office Building 
Washington, DC 20503 
cc: The Honorable Nani A. Coloretti 


